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MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 
OF THE CITY OF GREATER SUDBURY 

   
Council Chamber 
Tom Davies Square 

Monday, May 4, 2014 
Commencement: 6:08 p.m. 

   
  COUNCILLOR RENE LAPIERRE, IN THE CHAIR 
   
Present  Councillors Vagnini, Montpellier, Kirwan, Lapierre, Sizer, Cormier 

 
Councillor Reynolds 

   
City Officials 
 

 Tim P. Beadman, General Manager of Health, Social and 
Emergency Services; Trevor Bain, Chief of Fire and Paramedic 
Services; Ron Henderson, Acting General Manager of Citizen and 
Leisure Services; Real Carre, Director of Leisure Services; Brigitte 
Sobush, Deputy City Clerk; Liana Bacon, Compliance  
Co-Ordinator 

   
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF 
   
  None declared. 
   
PRESENTATIONS 
   
Item 1 
Volunteer Firefighters 

 Trevor Bain, Chief of Fire and Paramedic Services, provided an 
electronic presentation regarding a basic overview of the current 
Volunteer Firefighter staffing, call volume and recruitment efforts. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-06 Vagnini/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
direct staff to bring back a report to Community Services 
Committee regarding: 

 Types of calls received for fire services 

 Manpower at each fire station 

 Turnover rates at each of the fire stations 
CARRIED 

   
CONSENT AGENDA  
   
  The following recommendation was presented: 

 
CS2015-07 Kirwan/Vagnini:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
receives Community Services Committee Consent Agenda Item 
C-1 for information only.  

CARRIED 
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REGULAR AGENDA 
   
MANAGERS’ REPORTS 
   
Item R-1 
Update on Film By-law 
Development 

 Report dated April 22, 2015 from the Chief of Fire and Paramedic 
Services regarding Emergency Services Department Tactical Plan 
Update. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-08 Vagnini/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
directs staff to develop and amend appropriate by-laws in order to 
streamline regulation of filming on municipal property;  
 
AND THAT staff be directed to update existing processes and 
policies that may affect filming on private property in order to 
ensure expedited turnaround times and a more responsive service 
to the industry. 

CARRIED 
   
Item R-2 
Standardization of 
Paramedic Services 
Cardiac Monitor 

 Report dated April 21, 2015 from the Chief of Fire and Paramedic 
Services regarding Standardization of Paramedic Services 
Cardiac Monitor Defibrillator. 
 
The following recommendation was presented: 
 
CS2015-09 Kirwan/Vagnini:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury 
authorizes the Paramedic Services Division to continue to 
maintain a standardized Cardiac Monitor-Defibrillator through 
purchases with Zoll Medical Canada Inc., Mississauga, ON., 
including consumables for the next five years; consisting of one 
three-year term, and two one-year optional extensions.  

CARRIED 
   
Item R-3 
Naming of Bell Park 
Gazebo Concert Series 

 Report dated April 14, 2014 from the General Manager of 
Community Development regarding Naming the Bell Park Gazebo 
Concert Series. 

   
Rules of Procedure  The Committee agreed to allow Councillor Lynn Reynolds to 

address the Committee regarding this matter. 
CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS MAJORITY 

   
  The following recommendation was presented: 

 
CS2015-10 Vagnini/Kirwan:  WHEREAS the Bell Park Gazebo 
Concert Series program has provided citizens with summer 
outdoor concerts on the shores of beautiful Ramsey Lake for 19 
years free of charge;  
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MANAGERS’ REPORTS (cont’d) 
   
Item R-3 
Naming of Bell Park 
Gazebo Concert Series 
(cont’d) 

 AND WHEREAS Mr. Peter Schneider, a prominent Sudbury 
musician and educator who passed away in September 2014 was 
responsible for introducing and organizing the Bell Park Gazebo 
Concert Series program for 16 years;  
 
AND WHEREAS a naming request has been received to name 
the Bell Park Gazebo Concert Series program after Mr. Peter 
Schneider;  
 
AND WHEREAS there are no current policies/by-laws governing 
the naming of a program on behalf of an individual;  
 
AND WHEREAS the naming of a program does not fall under the 
Corporate Sponsorship policy, the Parks Services Memorial 
Donation program, or the Building, Property and Park Naming 
policy;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater 
Sudbury approves the naming of the Bell Park Gazebo Concert 
Series program after Mr. Peter Schneider.  

CARRIED 
   
QUESTION PERIOD  
   
Beach Supervision  Councillor Kirwan asked if it would be possible for beaches to be 

supervised until the end of labour day weekend. 
 
The Director of Leisure Services responded that a large majority 
of employees are college and university students who return to 
school during that time and that there would also be additional 
costs associated with the additional supervision. He noted staff 
does have the flexibility to expand the season based on variables 
including weather. 

   
Nature Trails  Councillor Kirwan asked what is going to be done with the 

$162,000 set aside for nature trails. 
 
The Director of Leisure Services responded that staff devised an 
inspection of the trails to be able to prioritize what should be done 
and noted they could bring a report back to the Community 
Services Committee. 

   
Adjournment  Kirwan/Vagnini:  THAT this meeting does now adjourn.  Time:  

7:29 p.m.   
 CARRIED 
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                                                                                       Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 


